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Supplementary statement to NHS Wirral Primary Care Trust’s 
Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment 

 
Opening of pharmacy contractor premises 
 
Date pharmaceutical needs assessment published 1st February 2011 
Date of Issue of Supplementary Statement 1st June 2012 
Supplementary Statement Number 5 
 
Since the introduction of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA) the following 
pharmacy contractor’s premises have opened following a minor relocation: 

 
 
Boots UK Ltd, 39 Fleetcroft Road, Arrowe Park, CH49 5LZ 
To  
Commonfield Road Surgery, 156 Commonfield Road, CH49 7LP 
 
 
Opening Date: 

23.04.2012 

 
The pharmacy contractor provided the following pharmaceutical services: 

o All service provided remain the same. 
 
It is the view of NHS Cheshire Warrington and Wirral Community 
Pharmaceutical Contracts Group that this change to the availability 

of pharmaceutical services is relevant to the granting of 

applications referred to in the NHS Act 2006 and the Group is 
satisfied that a revised Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment would 

be a disproportionate response. 

 
YES 

 
� 

 
NO 

 

 
This supplementary statement to the NHS Wirral’s Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment 
is issued in accordance with paragraph 3D (3) in Part 1A of the NHS (Pharmaceutical 
Services) Regulations 2005. 
 
Date: 
 

1st June 2012 

 

NHS Wirral 
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